
 
December 7, 2022 

 
Erica L. Menard 
Director, Rates and Regulatory Affairs 
Liberty Utilities 
15 Buttrick Road 
Londonderry, NH 03053 
 
 
Re: Docket No. DE 17-189/ Petition to Approve Battery Storage Pilot Program 

Tariff Pages: 13th rev pg 125; 14th rev pg 126 
Tariff No. 21 
Effective Date: November 1, 2022 
 
Docket No. DE 19-064/ Distribution Service Rate Case 
Tariff Pages: 13th rev pg 123; 15th rev pg 127 
Tariff No. 21 
Effective Date: November 1, 2022 
 
Docket No. DE 20-170/ Electric Vehicle Time of Use Rates 
Tariff Pages: 15th rev pg 127; 2nd rev pg 128, 129, 133 
Tariff No. 21 
Effective Date: November 1, 2022 

 
Dear Ms. Menard: 
  
 Employees of the New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission have reviewed the tariff 
filings received November 8, 2022, and revised on November 14, 2022, in the above-captioned 
dockets. During review of the tariff filings, Commission employees were unable to determine whether 
the pages submitted are in accordance with the respective orders noted below: 
 

• Order No. 26,209 in Docket No. DE 17-189 
• Order No. 26,537 and Order No. 26,376 in Docket No. DE 19-064 
• Order No. 26,604 in Docket No. DE 20-170. 

 
Accordingly, please refile the tariff pages in a manner sufficient for the Commission to 

determine whether they comply with the relevant orders. The Commission also requests that: 
 
(1) redline versions for each tariff compliance page be validated to highlight exact changes made 

relative to existing tariff pages, including to the terms of the tariff. Any cross-outs should be 
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made using track-changes so that the new entries can be compared against previous versions 
of said tariff pages; and  
 

(2) the Company file technical statements explaining the methodology supporting the tariff 
calculations in the corresponding dockets. Please include all necessary supporting 
documentation in live spreadsheet form. 

 
The Commission notes that in a letter dated August 4, 2022, it provisionally approved the 

Company’s tariff filings received on July 6, 2022 in Docket No. DE 20-170 and had similarly 
requested the Company file additional documentation. The Company did not respond. 

 
In accordance with the Secretarial letter issued March 17, 2020, this letter will be filed 

electronically only at this time.  
 

Please e-mail me at tariffs@puc.nh.gov if I can be of future assistance. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Ben Martin-McDonough 
 
Ben Martin-McDonough 
Tariff Administrator 
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